# Rocklands Parish Council (RPC) Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 7.00pm on Monday 6 September 2021

Present: David Howie Chair

Nickie Southgate Vice Chair

Richard Harrison

Tim Ford Paula Bidmead

Kim Austin Clerk

Also present: 9 members of the public.

The meeting opened at 19:01.

## 1. To consider accepting apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr. Swaddling who was working, Cllr. Martin who was unwell, Cllr. Connolly who was attending another PC meeting and Cllr. Suggitt. Apologies were also received from Ian Scholes and Richard Golke. All apologies were accepted.

#### 2. To record declarations of interest from members in any items on the agenda

Cllr. Bidmead had previously declared an interest in planning application 3PL/2021/0896/F R Southgate, Park Farm Broadway, to replace livestock unit as her husband was working on the pig farm.

## 3. To approve the minutes of the last council meeting on Monday 5 July 2021

The minutes had been circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting. All councillors approved the minutes and they were duly signed by the Chair Cllr. David Howie.

## 4. To approve the minutes of EXTRA Parish Council meeting on Monday 9 August 2021.

The minutes had been circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting. All councillors approved the minutes and they were duly signed by the Chair Cllr. David Howie.

5. To discuss any matters arising from the minutes (5 July 2021) not on the agenda.

There were no matters arising that were not on the agenda.

## 6. To adjourn the meeting for public participation

The meeting was adjourned at 19:06. There were no comments from the public.

#### 7. To receive village reports

- 7.1 Village Shop and Post Office (Dave Seaton DS). No report.
- 7.2 Village Hall (Sarah Good SG/James Alger Chairman)

Cllr. Howie read out a report received from Sarah Good.

Covid. Since the end of restrictions, the Village Hall has gradually welcomed back hirers, to ensure everyone's safety we have an enhanced cleaning regime. As well as a regular deep clean touch points are cleaned between users and the hall is fogged once a week. Although we are open for business, we have tried to ensure that we only have people using the hall when we know it can be cleaned afterwards.

Grounds. Grass cutting and strimming of the ditch is being done regularly and the Village Hall has purchased a second-hand mower and strimmer for this purpose. At our next meeting (16 September) we will be discussing getting the grass at the back cut and the hedges trimmed. Discussions have taken place with Richard Harrison and various representatives of Highways and the Flood Authority regarding the possible collapse of the ditch bank and we are working with them to find a solution that works for all parties and doesn't make the flooding elsewhere in the village worse.

	_
Signed	 Date

## 7.3 Little Rocky's Parent and Toddler Group (Sharon Brown).

Re-opened in May for Friday sessions. Successful summer programme on Tuesdays. Afternoon session dropped. Morning session extended from 9-11 to 9-12. Numbers steady at 20-24. Have attracted many new families, one from Diss. The parents are the ambassadors, recommending the group to others. Positive feedback from parental questionnaire. Working on a 5-year development plan to: Meet the needs of children with additional sensory/mobility needs. Provide multicultural resources. Signpost parents to outside agencies. Look to recruit more volunteer helpers. Establish charity status, might make it easier to get a bank account. Raise the profile of the group as a community asset. Look for funding opportunities and/or sponsorship. Most children come from Attleborough, Little Ellingham, Deopham, but not many from Rocklands. Five little Rockies have started at Rocklands School so have the advantage of already knowing each other. Dave Jones and John Brown are both helpers. Dave said the group was an enormous success. Noted that Sharon starts at 7am to get ready for the start and sometimes finishes at 4pm! Very admirable.

## 7.4 Rocklands Primary School (David Jones DJ).

The school is welcoming 8 new four-year-olds and sends very best wishes to the year 6 leavers as they begin high school after 7 years at Rocklands. Everyone hopes that things can become more normal again. It will be good to be 'bubble free' and see all the children playing together across the playgrounds and for staff from different classrooms to be able to mix together once more. Mrs Dekker says 'Thank you to everyone in our community who help us 'grow' our children. It really is a whole village endeavour.'

## 7.5 Rocklands Playing Fields

**Defibrillator**. Cllr. Howie had been trying to source a defibrillator for the Playing Fields. It is the right time to do this with recent reports of the Euro football match issue with a player. Cllr. Howie has asked Dr. Rushton for advice and will get back to him. The clerk has emailed a charity called The Community Heartbeat Trust and is waiting for a reply. St. Johns is the biggest distributor and are quoting £1500-1600 per unit. The Mann Trust was mentioned to maybe help with funding but not keen to ask. Cllr. Howie said defibrillators were available from the Premier League Defibrillator Fund but the football club would need to apply themselves. Cllr. Howie would ask them to apply.

**Post meeting note:** Amanda Buckland (Chair of Rocklands adult team) has managed to source a defibrillator supplied free of charge from the Premier League Defibrillator Fund. Amanda said it was easy to apply for and delivery was very fast. Well done to Amanda. The new defibrillator will be located on the outside of the sports pavilion and will be advertised in the Rocklander.

## 7.6 Rockland St. Peter Church (RSP) (John Brown JB).

Had a wonderful baptism at the church yesterday with a church full of children. Starting to hold talks at S. Peters. First one by John Brown on 21 September, 6.15 refreshments for a 7pm start. Topic is a secret! Saturday 20 November - talk by Chris Riddell at 3pm about his new book and illustrations. Drawings can be purchased online on his Facebook page on 25 September. 6 November there is a winter market at the village hall.

First Sunday of the month, 10.30 service. Congregation is small, made up of mainly 60-80-year-olds, no young families. Need suggestions how to attract more people. Can now sing in church so holding a Songs of Praise service where the congregation chooses the hymns. The future of the church is questionable, especially due to the ageing population. PCC members are 80 plus. Difficult to make progress.

## 7.7 Rockland All Saints' Church (RAS) (Cath Jones CJ)

Cllr. Southgate read out the report from Cath Jones. Since my last report in July, there is still no further news on the state of the crack in the tower as we haven't been able to get the surveyor and cherry picker out, but visually from the ground there is no change, thank goodness. We have today been informed of a visit on 7 September of the Diocesan church architect for him to complete another Quinquennial Inspection when he will look at what has been achieved since his report 5 years ago and then issue another 'red, amber, green' list of things to be done.....and so it goes on! We were pleased to hold the Flower Festival again in

C: ~ . ~ ~ d	Data	
Signed	Date	

July, which was a success, despite having to adhere to covid restrictions. Although the profit was slightly less than usual, it was not by a huge amount so that pleased the retiring Treasurer and the incoming one! Another social event coming up is the traditional Harvest Supper which is booked in the Village Hall on October 2nd at 7pm. This is always a popular event so we hope people will come and join us again, after such a long break from indoor feasting with other people! As a benefice, with current situation, it has been agreed that there will only be one service each month, at 10.30 in each of the churches of Rockland St Peter, Rockland All Saints, Gt Ellingham St James and St Peter's, Lt Ellingham. Shropham church will only hold a service on a fifth Sunday, apart from major festivals. Other services at different times on a Sunday may be taking place in addition so these will be advertised in the Rocklander. One such service was the Pets Service held in All Saints churchyard on the hottest day in July. We were expecting a very small turnout as it really was a scorching day, but we were agreeably surprised that about 35 people turned up with various pets, including two ponies. We spread out under the trees and gazebos and had a lovely service!

Since John Scase 'retired' as church warden in April, we have been struggling to keep all the balls in the air at All Saints but have so far managed to avoid any major catastrophes (that we are aware of!!) The grass has remained cut, just about, with the help of Julie and Cor Dekker who have had more free time in the school holidays. It remains a challenge, however, so we may need to look at extending the meadow areas further! Meetings are taking place about strategic plans for the future. Keeping all rural churches open is not sustainable in the long term so something will have to give soon. When it comes to deciding which churches to close permanently, it's not straightforward as each one has so much history behind it, and even those villagers who never attend services, often have a love for the buildings and their history. Rocklands still has two churches who work well together and keep themselves afloat but for how long is anybody's guess. Each church is still asked to pay the Diocese somewhere in the region of £6000 a year as our 'share' so there is still a long way to go to meet that bill in January! Together with an insurance bill of well over £1000 pa for each church, it's a lot of money to find, and that's before we start having to pay for repairs etc.! Both churches are very grateful for the parish council's contribution towards the upkeep of the graveyards, but this is a small fraction of the costs involved. If the time comes that we are unable to keep it up, we may need to request more help as it is ultimately the parish's responsibility to provide somewhere to bury its dead, not the church's, apparently! We hope that won't happen, but please be warned! Thank you!

#### 7.8 White Hart Public House (Dave Thomas DT)

No report but Cllr. Howie said he was hearing glowing reports about the pub. A great job had been done with the area at the back.

## 7.9 To update on Chapel Green Meadow (Carolyn Emblen)

No report. Cllr. Howie confirmed the pond work was scheduled for October. Still need to confirm how many sleepers are needed to mark meadow boundaries and get quotes.

#### 7.10 To update on VE Day Grant money

The Clerk confirmed that the invoice for the paving around the memorial had been paid and all the grant money was now spent.

#### 8.0 To report on financial matters

## 8.1 Financial position

Bank acco	ount ba	lances (	at M	londay	6 Se	ptember	2021
-----------	---------	----------	------	--------	------	---------	------

Barclays Community Account Barclays Saver (Reserve) Account  TOTAL as per bar	£ £ nk £	5223.88 336.81 <b>5560.69</b>
Summary		
RPC Rocklands Parish Council	£	5360.09
RNP Rocklands Neighbourhood Plan (RG)	£	200.60
VE DAY grant from NCF - NOW SPENT	£	0.00

Cianad	Data	
Signed	 Date	

				~	
8.2	Money in sin	ice last meeting (5 July 2021)			
	6/9/2021	Barclays Saver Account - Interest		£	0.01
		TOTA	LIN	£	0.01
8.3	Money out s	ince last meeting (5 July 2021)			
8.3.1	Standing Or	ders/Direct Debits			
	16/7/2021	Eon-Electricity (DD)		£	34.46
	2/8/2021	Clerk's wages (SO)		£	273.87
	16/8/2021	Eon-Electricity (DD)		£	35.62
	1/9/2021	Clerk's wages (SO)		£	273.87
		TOTA	L OUT	£	617.82
8.3.2	Cheques out	(to sign)			
	CHQ 732	Max Fitton Landscape - VE Day Memorial sla	bs	£	470.00 ALREADY SIGNED
	CHQ 733	K&M Lighting - Streetlight maint. (August 20	021)	£	15.30 ALREADY SIGNED
	CHQ 734	K&M Lighting - Streetlight maint. (Sept. 202		£	15.30
	•	3 3 4 1	LOUT	£	500.60
Notes	:				

TOTAL as per bank £ 5560.69

**VE Day memorial**. Parish Council paid Max Fitton Landscaping invoice for laying slabs around the VE Day memorial. This included the last of the grant money totalling £379.22. The Parish Council paid the shortfall of £90.78. All grant money from NCF now used. Balance is zero.

**Bench**. Waiting for replacement for broken bench. Invoice will be payable after receipt of goods. Delivery from Glasdon has been delayed and is now quoted as mid to late September 2021. A further update has been requested.

#### 9.0 To consider planning applications

**9.1** Planning **outcomes** since last meeting (Monday 5 July 2021)

Cllr. Southgate reported outcomes since the last meeting.

3PL/2021/0027/F FREE RANGE CHICKEN Common Farm/Replace chicken house (208) APPROVED 3PL/2020/0780/F 2Agri Ltd/Feed Mill Snetterton/Enviro statements (216) APPROVED 3PL/2021/0030/UC KIDD/Staffords Farm/Agri to dwelling (224) APPROVED

3PL/2021/1015/HOU JACKSON/Shepley House Scoulton Rd/Single store extn (231)APPROVED

9.2 Applications pending outcome

3PL/2021/0133/F JONES/Swangey Lakes/Rural workers dwelling (212)

3PL/2021/0697/F DEVLIN DEV./Allisons Farm/3 house residential development (225)

3PL/2021/0596/VAR ANNISON/Griffin Lodge/Var cond.2 first floor added (227)

3PL/2021/0896/F R SOUTHGATE/Park Farm Broadway/Replace livestock unit (228)

Mr. Southgate explained the pigs on site were noisier than normal because they were older. They are late going off to slaughter due to Eastern Europeans going back home. They are cleaned out/re-strawed every day, which increases noise levels. This is a temporary noise issue. The neighbours had never voiced a problem until this batch of pigs. The pigs were farmed here before the neighbours moved in and they had cut down 25ft hedges which had acted as a barrier to noise. Mr. Southgate said that if the application was approved there was now only a 50% chance that the work would go ahead due to costs and other issues with moving animals. The proposed new building would be better insulated against noise. It was confirmed there would be no increase in the number of pigs housed at any one time. This is a family run business, red tractor inspected/approved. RSPCA inspect 4 times a year. Pork goes into M&S stores. Responsible farmers participating in schemes such as wildflower margins and wild bird feed for wildlife. Hopes that the neighbours now understand the issues caused by not being able to move the pigs when they are ready to go.

Post meeting note: This application is now APPROVED with a maximum of 600 pigs allowed.

C: ~ ~ ~ ~	Data
Signed	Date

3PL/2021/0703/VAR WARNES/Land Magpie Lane/Variation cond. 4 on 3PL/2017/1278/F (229) 3PL/2021/0900/F IRWIN/Old Mill House Scoulton Rd/Restore Tower/garage to dwelling (230) 3PL/2021/1038/VAR PC/Rocklands Playing Fields/Floodlights/ 2nights to 4 nights (232) Planning application is to increase football training nights from 2 to 4 by adding Thursday and Friday nights. A meeting with K&M Lighting had taken place to view the floodlights. A further meeting would be needed in the dark. These meetings were in order to provide a suitable report to Environmental Health. The Clerk had asked EH for a sample report of what was required. The application date had been extended until 19 October 2021 and may be extended further if required.

9.3 New applications since last meeting (Monday 5 July 2021)

There were no new applications. Since the last meeting.

Planning note: Cllr. Harrison reported that Breckland Planning had changed their process regards 'called in' applications. An inspection a year ago, showed the process was taking too long. Planning Committee meetings were taking too long. Applications needed to be pushed through. Any application identified to be called in by residents/Parish Council/District Councillor now go to the Breckland Planning Chairman's panel to be 'triaged'. This panel consists of the chair and 3 others who sift through the applications. The Planning Officer puts forward his case for or against. Two thirds are turned away for consideration by the planning committee. Means that residents/PC do not get a chance to put their points of view/local knowledge forward. Breckland Legal Adviser has the final say and can overturn the decision of the Chairman's panel.

## 10. To update on the Rocklands Neighbourhood Plan (RNP) and Local Plan (LP) (RG)

Update from Cllr. Howie. Still waiting for Breckland Council to acknowledge that Rocklands has reached its development limit re new dwellings. They are not keen to do this although planning quota exceeded by 100%.

## 11. To update on First Time Sewerage System for Rocklands St. Peter (Cllr. Harrison RH)

A meeting with four representatives of the @one Alliance (the group formed of AW and various contracting companies, who design and install new sewage systems) took place with representatives of the Parish Council on 13 July 2021. The purpose of the meeting was for them to put forward their proposals for the new Rockland St Peter sewage scheme, and to elicit our initial responses and comments. It was an enormously productive meeting, and they gained a lot of local knowledge from us that they had not been previously aware of. It is anticipated that the works will commence in March next year (2022) and run for a period of 40 weeks. Following requests to the @one Alliance for a meeting for residents, the meeting has recently been scheduled for Monday 27 September at 7pm in the Village Hall. The @one Alliance will present details of the project, and subsequent arrangements for residents wishing to connect. They will be on hand to answer any questions which residents may have. Flyers for the meeting will soon be distributed to residents North of Attleborough Road, and it will be further advertised on PC noticeboards, in the village shop, on the village website, and on the village Facebook pages. Those residents North of Attleborough Road will soon receive individual letters from the @one Alliance, with further details. Finally, in discussions with the @one Alliance, it also appears that the existing sewage pumping station on Stowlay Lane was recently upgraded in May/June this year. Thank you to Cllr. Harrison for all his hard work with regards this project.

## 12. To update on SID (Flashing Speed sign) (Cllr. Harrison RH)

Cllr. Harrison had distributed this detailed report to all councillors prior to the meeting. Since our last meeting, further deployments of the SID have been completed as follows:

a) Attleborough Road - Traffic from Caston

Deployed: 11:00 hrs 03 July 2021 Finished: 14:00 hrs 04 August 2021 The analysis results show: 39,567 vehicles detected Average 1,232 vehicles/day

Cianad	Data
Signed	 Date

Morning peak time - 07:45 to 08:45
Afternoon peak time - 16:15 to 17:15
35,989 vehicles (91.0%) within **40 mph** speed limit
3,578 vehicles (9.0%) exceeding speed limit

of which 622 vehicles (1.6%) over 45 mph - and likely open to a fine\* Top speed: 65 mph - 19/07/2021 at  $23.55^{\#}$ 

Since the last deployment at the Crossroads-facing position:

- vehicle movements averaged 1,232 per day a further 6% increase in daily traffic volumes.
- vehicles speeding numbered 3,578 (9.0%) an 15.9% smaller proportion of vehicles speeding.
- vehicles open to enforcement action numbered 622 (1.6%) a 25.5% smaller proportion of vehicles open to enforcement.

Together with an increase in daily traffic volumes, we thankfully saw a significantly smaller proportion of vehicles speeding and open to enforcement action. The increased traffic volumes probably reflected the reduction in Covid-19 restrictions, together with traffic diverted from the closed Hingham Road at Great Ellingham, an ever more increasing volume of aggregate lorries from developments in Attleborough and Watton, and an increase in agricultural vehicle movements.

On 28 July, I sent an updated set of speed monitoring spreadsheets to Damion Wicks - Attleborough Police Beat Manager for our area - requesting that he posts an officer on The Street, between the B1077 crossroads and the Village Hall, measuring traffic speeds on this stretch. I also advised that I had received reports of HGVs ignoring the posted diversion around the Great Ellingham roundabout works - and using Thieves Lane as a shortcut. Damion responded promptly - is looking at monitoring vehicle speeds on The Street and checking HGV movements on Thieves Lane.

## b) The Street, Vehicles from Crossroads

Deployed: 14:00 hrs 04 August 2021 Finished: 12:00 hrs 03 September 2021

The analysis results show: 10,300 vehicles detected Average 344 vehicles/day

Morning peak time - 09:45 to 10:45 Afternoon peak time - 16:45 to 17:45

7,050 vehicles (68.5%) within **30 mph** speed limit

3,250 vehicles (31.5%) exceeding speed limit

of which 845 vehicles (8.2%) over 35 mph - and likely open to a fine\*
Top speed: **55 mph** - 18/08/2021 at 23:30#

Since the last deployment facing towards the B1077 Crossroads:

- vehicle movements averaged 344 per day a 7% decrease in daily traffic volumes.
- vehicles speeding numbered 3,250 (31.6%) the same proportion of vehicles speeding.
- vehicles open to enforcement action numbered 845 (8.2%) a 1.1% larger proportion of vehicles open to enforcement.

A small decrease in daily traffic volumes. However, still almost a third of vehicles speeding is a totally unacceptable situation – as is a further increase to over 8% open to enforcement action.

Yet again, a further increase (20 in total) of vehicles during this period were found to be speeding at 45-50 mph - over 50% in excess of the posted speed limit. Also, 4 vehicles exceeding 50 mph - with one recorded at 55 mph.

In view of the sustained significant breaches of the speed limit on The Street, I again sent (4 September) an updated copy of the data for traffic from the B1077 Crossroads to Attleborough Police - requesting that an officer is posted to check traffic speeds

HGV articulated lorries continue to ignore the clear prohibition signs at the start of Thieves Lane. On 23 August, I took the name and registration number of an HGV which entered the road and proceeded to drive at high speed towards Little Ellingham. I subsequently emailed the Transport Manager of the company - who read the email but has failed to respond. Subsequently, on cycling down Thieves Lane, I have been passed at speed by an HGV - which then had to brake hard to avoid a collision with another

Cianad	Data
Signed	 Date

HGV coming in the opposite direction. I also highlighted this incident in my mail to Attleborough Police on 4 September.

On a more positive note, albeit likely to be short-lived, traffic on Attleborough Road has been relatively quiet whilst the B1077 has been closed at Great Ellingham for the new roundabout works – almost back to the levels which were 'normal' when we moved here in early 2004...

The speed sign is currently on The Street - monitoring traffic approaching the B1077 crossroads.

Once again, sincere thanks to Cllr. Tim Ford for his help in relocating the speed sign.

\* The SID is limited to grouping vehicle speeds into 5mph blocks. However, for a 40mph speed limit, enforcement action is normally applied at 46mph and above – so a very small proportion of vehicles above 45mph could arguably be travelling at less than 46mph (e.g. 45.5mph). The SID also has a specified accuracy of  $\pm$  0.5mph. Enforcement action is not always a fine – depending on circumstances, drivers may be offered a speed awareness course.

Cllr. Harrison reported there was a voltage problem with the SID unit and he would speak to Westcotec to replace.

#### 13. To update on Highways

Collapsed road opposite the pumping station in Stowlay Lane. Lots of potholes along Low Lane.

Cllr. Martin has been walking the byways. Spoke to farmer who farms behind Ridgeons. Issue with dogs running loose and damage to crops and margins. Could use countryside signs similar to those being used by Great Ellingham.

Echo Lane. Working party needed to clear the track and fingerpost missing. Needs re-instating.

## 14. To update on Flooding (RH)

Cllr. Harrison had distributed this report to all councillors before the meeting:

As per my last report, the further options for addressing the necessary works to the Village Hall drainage ditch have been put to the NCC Flood Risk Team for comment. We hope to have an agreed approach soon. Meanwhile, regarding funding of these works – and of the much larger project of a full professional survey of the surface water drainage in the village, a subsequent mitigation strategy report , and then necessary engineering works – Norfolk County Council Cabinet will today (06/09/2021) be discussing a report which highlights the need to agree spending on a Flood Reserve Fund. I have raised the question of bidding into this fund with our County Councillor, Ed Connolly, who is investigating for us.

There has been no progress so far in getting a camera survey, offered by NCC Highways, on the last section of surface water culvert in the village not yet investigated. On chasing this up, it appears that the delay has arisen from NCC Highways sourcing a new contractor for the works.

#### 15. To discuss any correspondence. There was no correspondence.

#### 16. AOB.

Land at the end of Wayland Road. Cllr. Swaddling was not able to attend this meeting but asked for the following to be raised. He asked if the land (adjacent to his garden) could be used for the community. The Queens Platinum Jubilee (an amazing 70-year reign) in 2022 would be an ideal project. Some of the members of the village associations might like to join in, such as the village gardening club or the school. Could be involved with the design. Trees, nature walk, bench or similar. More people are now using this land to walk through, exercise themselves or their dogs.

This parcel of land hasn't been used for 60 plus years. It was thought the land belongs to Breckland Council and/or Anglian Water and it was understood that the landowners would need to be contacted to discuss. Cllr. Swaddling said he would be happy to make those enquiries with the permission of the Parish Council.

Cllr. Swaddling was aware of 3 different options for free trees.

The Queens Canopy - Trees provided free by the Woodland Trust - Delivery November 2021 Norfolk 1 million tree project.

A link for free trees - The Woodland Trust. <u>Free Trees for Schools and Communities - Woodland Trust</u> The Parish Councillor agreed for Bryan to make enquiries.

C:	D-+-
Signed	I)ate
JIETICU	 Date

## 17. To discuss suggested meeting dates for 2022

Suggested meeting dates for 2022 were circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting. All agreed OK. The Clerk would book the village hall.

- 10 January 2022
- 7 March 2022
- 9 May 2022 (AGM annual parish council meeting)
- 4 July 2022
- 5 September 2022
- 7 November 2022

## 18. Date of next Meeting: Monday 8 November 2021, 7pm Rocklands Village Hall.

## The meeting closed at 21.10

Rocklands SID - The Street, Vehicles from Crossroads				
Start	04/08/2021	06/04/2021	03/12/2020	04/08/2020
Finish	03/09/2021	06/05/2021	03/01/2021	04/09/2020
Total V ehicles	10,300	11,092	9,337	10,341
Average Vehicles/day	344	369	300	332
Morning Peak	09:45-10:45	08:30-09:30	11:15-12:15	09:30-10:30
Afternoon Peak	16:45-17:45	17:30-18:30	14:45-15:45	17:00-18:00
Max Speed (date)	55 (18/08/21, 23:30)	50 (07/04/21, 06:30)	50 (04/12/20, 13:10)	60 (31/08/20, 02:55)
0-30 mph	7,050	7,592	7,134	7,180
%	68.45	68.45	76.41	69.43
30+ mph	3,250	3,500	2,203	3,161
%	31.55	31.55	23.59	30.57
35+ mph	845	788	495	760
%	8.20	7.10	5.30	7.35
35-40	691	661	419	623
%	6.71	5.96	4.49	6.02
40-45	130	113	68	110
%	1.26	1.02	0.73	1.06
45-50	20	14	8	24
%	0.19	0.13	0.09	0.23
50-55	4	0	0	24
%	0.04	0.00	0.00	0.23
55-60	0	0	0	1
%	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.01
60-65	0	0	0	0
%	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
65-70	0	0	0	0
%	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00

Signed	Date	

Rocklands SID - Vehicles from Caston Direction							
Start	03/07/2021	04/03/2021	02/11/2020	04/05/2020	05/03/2020	12/12/2019	
Finish	04/08/2021	06/04/2021	03/12/2020	03/06/2020	03/04/2020	06/01/2020	
Total Vehicles	39,567	38,508	31,201	24,850	29,009	24,913	
Average Vehicles/day	1,232	1,165	1,007	832	1,000	993	
Morning Peak	07:45-08:45	07:45-08:45	07:45-08:45	10:30-11:30	07:30-08:30	07:45-08:45	
Afternoon Peak	16:15-17:15	14:30-15:30	15:30-16:30	16:15-17:15	16:00-17:00	15:15-16:15	
Max Speed (date)	65 (19/07/21 - 23:55)	60 (05/03/21 - 07:05)	60 (11/11/20 - 14:35)	60 (05/05/20 - 05:50)	65 (12/03/20 - 05:35)	60 (13/12/19 - 18:50)	
0-40 mph	35,989	34,370	28,173	21,279	25,125	22,051	
%	90.96	89.25	90.30	85.63	86.61	88.51	
40+ mph	3,578	4,138	3,028	3,571	3,884	2,862	
%	9.04	10.75	9.70	14.37	13.39	11.49	
45+ mph	622	811	528	815	915	588	
%	1.57	2.11	1.69	3.28	3.15	2.36	
45-50	543	693	470	692	751	501	
%	1.37	1.80	1.51	2.78	2.59	2.01	
50-55	70	111	50	112	148	80	
%	0.18	0.29	0.16	0.45	0.51	0.32	
55-60	8	7	8	11	15	7	
%	0.02	0.02	0.03	0.04	0.05	0.03	
60-65	1	0	0	0	1	0	
%	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	
65-70	0	0	0	0	0	0	
%	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	
70-75	0	0	0	0	0	0	
%	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	
75-80	0	0	0		0	0	
%	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	

Signed	 Date